

P&DARCS Club Meeting



Date: 2 Oct, 2024 **Time:** 7.30 pm **Location:** Zoom Meeting No. 10/24

Committee 23/24

Keith Quigg KQ – (Pres) David Law DL - (Vice Pres)
Peter Harris PH – (Treasurer) Melissa Law ML - (Safety Officer)
Craig Fitzsimons CF - (Field Manager) Norm Morrish NM - (Facilities Manager)
Daniel Jenkins DJ - (Webmaster) Phillip Singh PS - (Secretary)
Trevor Garey TG - (Registrar) David Gibbs DG - (Ordinary Member)
John Van De Waterbeemd JV - (Ordinary Member)
Liz Ventevogel LV - (newsletter editor)

Meeting to be Chaired by: Keith Quigg

Agenda

	Topic / Discussion Item
1	Welcome from Committee
2	Reports <ul style="list-style-type: none">• President Report• Treasurers Report• Registrar Report• Field Manager• Facilities Manager• Webmaster• Social Secretary (Vacant)• CFO• VMAA Rep <p>(any Report Documentation in Appendices)</p>



3	General Business <ul style="list-style-type: none">• <i>New business items (from the floor)</i>
4	Next Meetings: <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Next Committee Meeting:• Next General Meeting.
5	Close



Minutes :

Apologies: TG

Topic no.	Notes:
1	<p>Welcome</p> <p>DJ introduction, notes and warnings 26 in attendance</p> <p>KQ welcome</p> <p>Minutes - Moved - Frank Macpherson Seconded – Paul VT Hands for approval –</p> <p>No correspondence in or out</p>
2	<p>Reports</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none">• Treasurers Report<ul style="list-style-type: none">- Summary of accounts (as per last weeks committee meeting)- Membership is down,- So funds are too – affects project funds.- DJ surprised at 11 non renewals due to age mainly• Registrar Report<ul style="list-style-type: none">- Absent- 3 new applications to be reviewed• Field Manager<ul style="list-style-type: none">- Fields in good nick- Spraying coming up in next few weeks- Working bee end of month – note field will be closed!- New mowing roster coming soon – currently once a week- May increase mowing- JV, lots of weeds around grounds and pits- CF needs the big sprayer- Pull out all thistles!- Frank M – said field looks fantastic• Facilities Manager<ul style="list-style-type: none">- NM absent



- Webmaster
 - DJ has been away from the club – had a lot on (committee wishing DJ the best)
 - Feeling the loss and extending condolences to the families of lost past and present members
- Safety officer
 - Geneal safety update
 - Committee will begin rules reminders in notap or newsletters
 - Please contact ML for any concerns

From the floor

- Frank Mac - door to disabled toilet gets left open, needs a closer
- Ivan Chislett – scratch built day – Nov 10th
- Open to all scratch built – not just scale
- PH – we are catering for it – call for help
- David Glossop
- May not meet regulations if you fit a door closer to a disabled toilet door
- Newsletter editor
 - KQ- LV is doing a great job
 - LV- drop a line to LV for content

General Business

- **Updates for members from KQ**
 - Andrew Smallridge pilot barrier update
 - Some cleaning and trial of cleaners for clubhouse
 - DJ – thanks to PH for the cleaning up to date, and some others
 - Consumer affairs update – may have significant changes to the PDARCS constitution, there is a subcommittee working on it
 - There has been a contractor preparing quotes for a complete rehash of the grass runways.
 - The wind mustang needs some repairs or replacement, if any members want to take it on please let the committee know
 - DJ – committee is still reviewing the privacy policy laws
 - CF – reminder – when mowing, don't fly on that runway

3



- Area Approval needs renewal 1st quarter of next year
- Club is preparing for December this year for submission
- BBQ in hayshed is being replace with a flat top for member use\

- CF – working bee again
- This month – 26th October – general cleanup, please help
- Alerts will be forward to members
- Sausage sizzle lunch

- Frank Mac – new doors need painting

Paul Pollock

- Just saying thanks and everyone has been really accommodating
- Help with proficiency, club has instructors to help

- ***From the Floor***

- Nil

- Dave Law F4c world champion!
In his 30th year!

- Seth in F3a can 16th in world cup

- Harrsion R – got first in category at IMAC
- Cam Sexton – got first in category at IMAC

Good luck to Cam Sexton at Tucson!

4	<p>Next Meetings:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Next Committee Meeting: • Next General Meeting.
5	<p>Close – 8.30pm</p>

